
Police and Building Permit Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, October 11, 2023 

6:51 PM – 7:25 
 

 

Present:  Eric Blake, Gayle Glumac, Kaleb Wright, Larry Brooks, Melissa Brooks, RJ Lindemann, Michael 

Swick 

 

• Quotes on a new squad car for the Police Department was discussed.  Two quotes were received 

from out-of-town vendors.  Purchasing locally could possibly take two years.  It was 

recommended to purchase from Galena Dodge in the amount of $41,601.  

• Discussed pre-approved purchase of 2 computers for the Police Department.  The current 

computers do not allow the downloading and transfer for review of the police body cams.  

• There have been 86 ordinance violations this year.  Chief Britton is to have a report for the 

Council at the November 7 City Council Meeting.  Procedure policy concerning those in violation 

was addressed.  

• Status of the Pub was evaluated.   

• Looking into purchasing new speed signs in the near future.  The new installation on Martin St. 

was discussed.  

• Chief Britton advised the hiring process for a new officer will begin on Saturday, October 14, 

2023.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM 

Michael Swick - Chairman 


